
ATTACHMENT A 

 

Resolution No.: 

Meeting Date: September 30, 2025 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE SAN DIEGO COUNTY BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE SAN 
DIEGO COUNTY FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT TO ACCEPT THE REPORT OF THE 

COMPLETION OF THE FISCAL YEAR 2024-25 FIRE INSPECTIONS 

 

 WHEREAS, California Health and Safety Code Sections 13146.2 and 13146.3 require 
fire agencies to perform annual inspections on any building used as a school, camp, apartment 
complex, boarding facility, hotel, motel, care facility, church, police station, sheriff station, 
courthouse, jail, or prison; and 

 

 WHEREAS, California Health and Safety Code Section 13146.4 requires fire agencies to 
annually report to their governing boards their compliance with the annual inspection 
requirement; and 

 

 WHEREAS, San Diego County Fire completes the mandated inspections on behalf of the 
San Diego County Fire Protection District, and Deer Springs Fire Protection District; and 

 

WHEREAS, in Fiscal Year 2024-25, San Diego County Fire completed 100% of the 
mandated inspections, totaling 286 mandated inspections at 73 schools, 24 camps, 76 
apartment complexes/ boarding facilities, 73 hotels/motels, 29 care facilities, 2 churches, 5 police 
stations/sheriff stations/ courthouses, and 4 jails/prisons. 

 

WHEREAS, in addition to the mandated inspections, San Diego County Fire completed 
1,222 non-mandated business inspections during the past fiscal year; and 

 

 NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED that  

 

1. The above recitals are true and correct and are incorporated herein as if set forth in full 
and are relied upon independently by the Board of Directors of the San Diego County 
Fire Protection District for its adoption of this resolution. 

 

2. The Board of Directors of the San Diego County Fire Protection District acknowledges 
receipt of County Fire’s report of State-mandated inspections, as required by California 
Health and Safety Code Section 13146.4. 

 
 
APPROVED AS TO FORM AND LEGALITY  
David J. Smith, Acting County Counsel  
 
 
 
 
BY: Monica Hall, Senior Deputy County Counsel 


